Department Meeting

Noon-1:15 • LA 148
April 25, 2011
Meeting called to order at 12:05.  The minutes of the March 21, 2011 meeting were approved, and the agenda for the current meeting were approved.

Faculty present:  Aasand (presiding), Amidon, Anders, Bassett, Bischoff, Cain, Crisler, Crismore, Dehr, Hile, Huffman, Hume, Kalamaras, Kaufmann, Lin, Minton, Rumsey, Sidey, Stewart, Sun, Thompson, Webb-Sunderhaus, White
Information items: 

· Congratulations to faculty for their recent accomplishments.   Congratulations to Beverly Hume for her  promotion ; Mary Ann Cain for review of Nancy Welch’s Living Room in JAC;  Essay on Judith Johnson co-authored by George Kalamaras in Color Café and a personal essay “Old House Dreams” in the April edition of Fort Wayne Monthly and she presented at the Four C’s earlier this month as did Sara, Suzy, Kate, Steve, Karol, Jenn, and Deb.  Troy Bassett for editing  “Notable Women Authors of the Day”.
· Dean Carl Drummond.  The Dean had another meeting so he will not be here today.
· Sigma Tau Delta Induction was held on the 14th of April and officers were selected.  The group will have a facebook presence.
· Variable Topics courses.  Discussion about the federal government ruling concerning variable topic courses.  We will need to look at new course numbers and new course proposals.
· The Advisory Council Career Event will be held Wednesday 4/27/11 from 5:30-7:30pm.
Ongoing Business:
· Committee updates:
· From the Undergraduate Studies and Assessment Committee, Mary Ann reported that a list has been compiled of upper and lower division courses.  This committee has done a great job.

· 2012 Committee Selection.  Michael Kaufmann said he will have a meeting soon.

· Program Review – Suggestions for internal and external reviewers.
· Competence/Excellence in Teaching.  Mary Ann reported that they have been working on a few points and have been going back and forth.  Discussion.  Hardin asked that we vote on this in the Fall.
· Dean Carl Drummond.  Carl talked about the future of IPFW.  He stated that we will be focused more on student success and retention.  He discussed a possible 2% merit based increment.  A question was asked about cost of living raises and the dean replied that we have never done cost of living raises.  Carl added a few comments concerning the discussion earlier about Competence/Excellence in Teaching.  Carl shared a few concerns.  First he suggested that we comply with wishes of our colleagues and beware of being over specific, this might cause more problems once it is committed to VCAA.   Faculty can’t be measured over a year’s time but can be measured by evaluation commentary and salary increments.  He stated that some faculty senate members have the perception of varying criteria in certain departments.  Other members felt this was not a commonly held view, perhaps colleges had varying criteria.  Hardin will distribute to all faculty the Senate Document he received back in February.  
New Business:

· Departmental goals – Hardin said he appreciates those who have submitted goals.
· Ruberics for evaluating/teaching/service – Go to Hardins home page.  This is what the Dean was talking about.  We will talk about this in the fall.
Items from the floor:

Adjourned at 1:15 pm

Next meetings:  August/September
